
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ANNOUNCEMENT 

Postponement of the production launch of the Balancing Market Platform - Damas II 

 

Dear participants, 

Following recent tests conducted in collaboration with market participants, it has been 

determined that additional time is required for: 

• Adapting the participants' software applications and conducting further testing of data 

exchange with the new Balancing Market platform. 

• Testing the data flow between the information systems and the Balancing Market’s 

information system, DAMAS II. 

As a result, National Power Grid Company Transelectrica has submitted a formal proposal to 

extend the implementation deadline for the Regulation on terms and conditions for balancing 

service providers and frequency stabilization reserve providers, as well as the Regulation on 

terms and conditions for balancing responsible parties, by one month, until July 1, 2024. Until 

ANRE (National Energy Regulatory Authority) approves the new deadline: 

• System service auctions will continue to be organized using the current Balancing 

Market information system. 

• Physical notifications, availability declarations, and offers in the Balancing Market will 

be transmitted through the existing system. 


